
Dear Parents/Carers  

I would like to start with some very encouraging news this week. The Department for Education have just 
released provisional outcomes for schools Nationally. I am pleased to inform you that for the second year 
running we have compared very favourably against other schools in the town, with regards to progress of 
students and attainment in English and mathematics. This goes a long way to confirming that the school 
is on the right pathway to becoming an Ofsted ‘good’ school, as indicated from our monitoring visit earlier 
this year. I would like to say another big thank you to all students, staff and parents for working to ensure 
everyone has the opportunity to develop and become successful during their years with us. 

Although we are hurtling towards a well-earned half term break, there remains several important messages and         
reminders to be aware of: 

As you will be aware, students across the school have been involved in One Chance sessions to raise their awareness 
of the risks posed by substance abuse. Student participation has been outstanding during the high impact, frank      
presentations about the different risks posed in our community, how to recognise potential risks, and how to ensure help 
reaches those who need it. Students have left the sessions continuing to discuss with their peer groups the information 
raised. 

We would like to remind all parents/carers that they are encouraged and most welcome to attend the parent substance 
misuse presentation on the evening of Tuesday 22nd October, from 6-7:30pm in our Upper Campus Hall. 

Alongside the whole school sessions, Year 8 and 9 have been introduced to Unifrog, an online careers platform that we 
have bought to support and guide students in their career’s education. All students will be introduced to the software 
during the next few weeks. 

Finally, we are delighted to remind Year 11 students and their parents/carers that we will be holding our Into the 6th 
Evening on Thursday 24th October, from 6-7:30pm on our Upper Campus. The evening is an opportunity to find out 
more about the wide range of options available to students at Key Stage 5. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Mr M Roberts - Head of School 

Dates for the Diary 

This week we celebrate the following students, who have the most PRIDE points for 

demonstrating our school values  

‘Passionate, Resilient, Innovative, Determined, Empathetic’. 

Faith L - ANC  Sophia M - SAH  Gabriel L - RFR  Tyler B - HP  Leo C - RFR  Sophie G - RAW  Connor N - PN  

Michaela W - ML  Owen T - TFT  Ellie B - JMC  Kristian M - ML  Eren A - ER  Tia S - PN  Andrew A - ML     

Jon T - RC  Luke C - ACH  Chantelle B - SB  Josh C - HR  Adam M - PN  Freddy C - RFR                          

Shalleena P-L - SGO  Alex C - LCA  Riley S - RFR  Poppy D - BI  Aiden T - DLE  Kimberleigh E - NHA   

Congratulations to our highest credit achievers this week:  

Deavion-Antwon S-S - DFA  Aimee W - SC  Jude A - DFA  Oliver G - JMC  Kai R - CS            

James W - TRT  Nancy P - DSM  Simba R - SC  Rehan S - JME  Ardi J - JM Ishe F - SC         

Shayne L - EB  Tyler R - JME  Bryine T-B - JME  Harry W - JME  Ryan M - ANC      

Sasha W - DD  Shanira H - BI  Sienna-Anais G - JME  Amber D - CS  Ryan S - NHA 

Celebrating Student Achievement 

Monday 21st October  

One Chance Parent Meeting - 6pm - 7pm 

(middle campus) 

Thursday 24th October 

Into the Sixth Post 16 Options Evening - 6pm 

- 7.30pm 



 
 Word of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Are you a parent or carer of a student currently in Year 11? 

Join us for our annual ‘Into the Sixth’ evening. 

This evening is a chance to find out more about the options  

available in Key Stage 5. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

This Weeks PE News 

 

THURSDAY - Y10 FOOTBALL - The team 

extended their winning run today with an 

excellent 8-1 victory #teambarnwell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stevenage Starlets Football Club U13 (Y7 or 8) Gold 

team are looking for 1 or 2 new players this season.  

They train at the Academy on a Thursday evening.  

If you are interested please email 

denise@starletsfc.com 



 

Let’s Celebrate Success! 

Disney Dream 

 

This week we have received notification of an amazing          

individual success for ex-student Nadine who left  

Barnwell in 2013: 

 

 

“At Barnwell I chose to take English, German, History and Maths for A Levels.  

I ended up using my History A-Level results to get into University to study History with        

German. During my studies at the University of Hertfordshire my language knowledge helped 

me to study abroad for a year in Germany. I graduated with a grade of 2:1, which means I can 

study for a Masters one day if I want to. But for now, I think I’ve reached my limit of studying!  

I’m currently living in Germany working as a foreign language assistant in a secondary school 

and from November, I’ll be working in Walt Disney World in Florida. The job application had 4 

stages and took over a year to get through. The first stage was a written section where you 

had to convince Disney recruitment that you were the best candidate for the job. Over 80% of 

applicants were then disqualified, based on an A4 page of writing. Without my past English     

A-Level studies, as well as skills I learnt at University, I’m sure I wouldn’t have made it past 

that stage.  

Moral of the story: Don’t give up. Get some dreams, and 

work towards them. A-Levels and school will be over     

before you know it, but your exam results could affect your 

entire future”.  

#barnwellpride 



 

Learning Resource Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the month of October, Barnwell Middle and Upper Libraries will be 

celebrating black history month. 

 

Student’s are encouraged to come and visit their library to see the display, 

read inspirational quotes and check out  

recommended books. 

 

‘A winner is a dreamer who never gives up’ – Nelson Mandela 

 



Learning Resource Centre 

 

 

Students across all year groups are enjoying our   
Autumn Term School Book, ‘Wonder’.  

 

A film version of the book with be shown within 
school  before Christmas. 

 

A review from The Telegraph: 

“Wonder has been trumpeted as "a book that has made 
grown men weep" and I admit it put me a little on my guard 
before reading this debut novel.  
 
Its author R.J Palacio is a New York-based graphic designer 
- otherwise known as Raquel Jaramillo - who has worked in 
publishing for years. Her book has been adroitly marketed.  
In Wonder, heartstrings are well and truly yanked and        
although I did not weep, I was moved, as most parents 
should be, by the tale of little August Pullman.   
 
The book succeeds, ultimately, because the hero, known as Auggie, is such a marvelous  
character. He's smart, funny and courageous. What marks him out is a terrible facial            
abnormality, caused by a mutant gene, which has resulted in him having 27 operations 
Early in the book, August says: "I won't describe what I look like. Whatever you're thinking, it's 
probably worse." Clues are slowly dropped about his craniofacial abnormality. He is described 
as having "a mushed-up face" at birth. He eats "like a tortoise" because of surgery to repair a 
cleft palate that has left a hole in the roof of his mouth. His eyes come down too far, he has 
cheeks "that looked punched in". What he hates most is his ears, which are "like tiny closed 
fists". Auggie plaintively asks: "Why do I have to be so ugly, Mommy?"  
He's hyper-alert to how people react to his face. Adults are often the most insensitive, talking 
behind their hands or staring in shock. Even in generous souls he can see hesitation, even if it 
is "for a millionth of a second".  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Extra Curricular Activities 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Extra Curricular Activities 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Extra Curricular Activities 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
               

Dear Parents/Carers,   
 

The cold weather has arrived and warm bagels are certainly proving popular! 

There has been a significant increase in attendees on upper this week. This is great to see!! 

 

After half term, middle campus form groups will be engaging with form breakfast.  

  

We encourage all students to attend this FREE provision. 

 

 

We look forward to seeing students next week at this FREE intervention. 

 

Date for your diary: No Breakfast Club on Monday 4
th

 November 2019 

 

Best Wishes, 

Magic Breakfast Club Staff 

 

 

Breakfast Available 

 

Bagels  

Porridge 

Cheerios,  

Shreddies 

Cornflakes 

Rice Crispies 

Location: LRC 

Time: 8am - 8.25am 



 

 



 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Fundraising at Barnwell School  

 
Our school community actively supports the school by raising money to 
benefit the school environment and enhancing every student’s             
education. 
 
We hope to raise £25,000 through our current fundraising campaign to generate funds to     
replace our school minibus. To help with this campaign, we intend to run a rolling calendar of 
fundraising events to be enjoyed by parents, staff and students.  
 
As a school, we understand that with increasingly busy lifestyles it is not always easy to    
commit to events and activities, so we have also set up a donation scheme on Schoolcomms 
for our current fundraising campaign.  
 

You can donate by going to the School Bus Donation page by using the  
Schoolgateway Link Click Here 

 
Details for setting up a schoolgateway account can be found on the Barnwell website     
https://www.barnwellschool.co.uk/parents-info/communications/ 
 
If you are interested in getting more involved with the Schools activities, we are always on the 
look-out for new and enthusiastic people to join our Parent Partnership.  

If you are interested in becoming involved or would like to suggest new fundraising ideas 

please contact us by e-mail:  communication@barnwell.herts.sch.uk 

Thank you, in advance, for your support. 

http://www.schoolgateway.com/
https://www.barnwellschool.co.uk/parents-info/communications/
mailto:communication@barnwell.herts.sch.uk


 

Let’s Celebrate Success! 

 

We would like to celebrate your child’s outside achievements in school.  

 

If you would like your child’s outside   

achievements celebrated and recognised by the 

school, please email details, with photo’s if  

possible, to v.pettifer@barnwell.herts.sch.uk 

 

 

 

Pop Up School Uniform Shop 

WEDNESDAY 30TH OCTOBER 2019 

AT MARRIOTTS SCHOOL 

(INVITATION ONLY) 

 
Items available are: uniform from your choice of school, shoes, coats, bags  

and revision guides 

 

Please make contact with Miss Sayer if you  

require an invitation - s.sayer@barnwell.herts.sch.uk 
 

mailto:s.sayer@barnwell.herts.sch.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Events 2019-20 

 

Autumn Term, Monday 9
th

 September – Monday 16
th

 December 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Find out about child ticketing information for catching the bus to school 

and recreationally, any council initiatives for children travelling by bus, a 

handy ‘How to catch a bus guide’, top tips for bus safety and a network 

map which shows our bus services in the local area. 

 

Please click the link below to download their leaflet  

 

Arriva Schools Leaflet 

 

 

https://www.barnwellschool.co.uk/assets/Uploads/Arriva-Schools-Leaflet-Stevenage.pdf


 

Do you have an old working bike?  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are currently seeking fully working bikes that are  

suitable for young people over the height of 4ft 10.  

If you have a functioning bike that you would like to donate, 
we would love to hear from you.  

Contact Miss Sayer – s.sayer@barnwell.herts.sch.uk 



 

Take the Time to Thank a Member of Staff 
 

 

As a new initiative, we would like to offer parents the opportunity to recognise the hard work 
individual members of staff put in on a daily basis to ensure your children thrive academically 
and pastorally.  
 
The Barnwell Staff Thank You scheme will run throughout the year and will be available to   
access via newsletters and our new school website. 
 
Staff that are nominated will be personally recognised in school. 
 
Please click the picture below to be directed to a simple on-line form to register your         
nomination. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSemHzezZVUPBVi8uVwZYjKXm24zgHn-Y2MackMlm3n2HbRuNw/viewform


  

Barnwell Social Media 

If you aren’t already, please make sure you follow 

our social media accounts below for the latest 

Barnwell news: 

Show My Homework
Parents should log in weekly to check:

• What homework has been set.

• Students have handed in on time.

• Did homework meet expectation?

• Get reminders / updates from teachers.

Parents can check their login details by emailing 
d.smith@barnwell.herts.sch.uk

Research shows that student progress is more rapid when
parents log in at least once a week!

Download the free app to your mobile / device!
Monthly prize draw for parents regularly logging-in.



 

Uniform Donations Required 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have any outgrown good quality 
School Uniform and PE kit that you could 

donate to other Barnwell families?  

 

If so, please send them into school for the 

attention of Shelagh MacKey. 

Any help would be so much appreciated. 
 

 

 

 

 



Free School Meals 

Your child could get a free school meal if you receive any of 

the following: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseekers Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (as long as you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and you don't get more than 
£16,190 a year) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit) 

• Universal Credit (with annual earned income of no more than £7,400 after tax and not including any   
benefits you get). 

 
Apply today if you receive any of these benefits. It takes 5 mins and in most cases we can tell you 
straightaway if your child can get free meals at school. 

 
Click here for information about how to apply 

 

 

 

 

 

Barnwell have invested in the award winning resource, GSCEPod, to help your 

child reach their goals!  

Join the thousands of parents encouraging their children to use GCSEPod to   

support learning, homework and revision. 

 

Click Here to Find Out More 

 

http://fluencycontent2-schoolwebsite.netdna-ssl.com/FileCluster/Barnwell/MainFolder/Newsletters/Friday-5-October-2018/FSM-Factsheet.pdf
http://fluencycontent2-schoolwebsite.netdna-ssl.com/FileCluster/Barnwell/MainFolder/Newsletters/Friday-9-Nov-18/Parent_Flyer1.pdf

